MCCI Board Meeting Minutes

August 16, 2005

Board members present: Mike L, Barbara S. Mik M. Philippe D. (Mike Farrick)

1.
The minutes from the last meeting were approved. 

2.
Treasurer’s Report: Veronica was not in attendance. The discussion focused on Jeff Singleton’s grant and its status regarding paying it back for sums borrowed. Mik informed the board that the grant has been paid back in full as of this date. Discussion was had in regard to opening a separate bank account for the grant, but Veronica stated to Mik she was opposed to the idea and would no longer continue in her capacity as treasurer if a separate account was opened. Mike Langnekt was concerned about the legality of spending the grant and felt strongly about the need to open up this new account. Mik said that the borrowing had taken place and that nothing would change that now. Mike made a motion to open up a separate account. It was discussed at length. Barbara suggested we wait one month to do so to give more time to working things out. Philippe agreed that opening a separate account would be a good idea and wanted to know what the board could expect in regard to upcoming bills being due. Would the board be tempted to dip into the grant again in the near future he wanted to know. Mike’s motion was tabled and replaced with an alternative: to send a letter to Veronica forbidding using any amount from the grant and to open a separate account within 30 days from today. The board voted unanimously with Veronica not voting due to absence. 

3.
The Reporter Report: David admitted to having had financial difficulties which had placed the board in a difficult situation. The paper is currently increasing the number of advertisers, but is not out of the woods. It was recognized by the board that the newspaper had kept the MCCI/MCTV project and dream alive for years. The paper is working towards its own board by year’s end with a good core group. More people are writing which has given David more time to pursue personal needs. The board agreed to work on abolishing the paper’s debt since many of those contacted during the fundraiser had been subscribers and names provided by it. This would help David see more clearly. However it was agreed that Veronica should be consulted and that any such move should be done so that the book reflect this decision in an proper manner. 

4.
Mike Farrik was reinstated to the board by a unanimous vote of those present: Philippe, Barbara, Mike and Mik. 

5.
LPFM: Mik is researching the cost of power and the choices for placement of an antenna. 

6.
There will be a Sunday meeting at Jeff Singleton’s house to work on the RFP. 

7.
The next meeting is scheduled for September 28 at 6 p.m., then October 12 and 26.

